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Attn: Jane Flanagan  
Modification Assessment  
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO BOX 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 

 

Our Ref:                                          P18/22768 
File:                                               DE-2018/34 
Date: 6 April 2018 

 
 
Dear Ms Flanagan 
 
SUBMISSION TO CALDERWOOD CONCEPT PLAN MODIFICATION 5 (MP 09_0082 MOD 5) 
 
Thank you for forwarding the information relating to the above modification in your email dated 20 
March 2018.  
 
Wollongong City Council (WCC) understands that the subject land is subject to a number of current 
matters including: 
 

1. Calderwood Concept Plan (CCP) Modification 2 (MOD 2); 
2. Proposed CCP Modification 5 (MOD 5, subject of this response); and 
3. DA-0569/2017, a subdivision development application for Lot 1 DP 558196 under assessment 

by Shellharbour City Council (SCC). 
 
WCC has provided submissions to the Department in relation to item 1 above however, Council has 
only been recently aware that MOD 2 was approved by the Independent Planning Commission on 27 
March 2018. WCC also provided a submission to SCC in relation to item 3 is attached for your 
information.  
 
Due to the three above matters it is not clear to Council what is proposed for this site as all three 
items above have and propose varied outcomes. In this specific S.75W modification application the 
applicant refers to proposed “‘environmental lifestyle’ lots of say >2,000m2 parcels.” However, the 
preferred option referred to in Section 4.2 of the applicant’s report is typ. 2,500 as preferred.  
 
Council recommends that the Department seek clarity from the applicant as to what specifically is 
proposed and how the proposal relates to items 1 and 3 above prior to finalising assessment of the 
proposed modification.  
 
It appears to Council that this modification request would be inconsistent with the recently approved 
MOD 2 to the Calderwood Concept Plan and the E3 zoned land on Lot 1 DP 558196 where a 
minimum lot size of 1.4 hectares was approved for this identified Environmental Reserve Lands in the 
Special Subdivision Areas Map.  
 
Council would also recommend that any change to the concept approval contemplated by the 
Department is consistent with the development standards prescribed for Calderwood in State 
Environmental Planning Policy (State Significant Precincts) 2005 and the recently approved MOD 2 to 
the Calderwood Concept Plan.  
 
Council also asks that the Department consider local infrastructure demand implications of any 
decision to modify the current concept approval that would result in additional residential 
development. Details of our specific concern in this regard are outlined in our attached submission to 
Shellharbour City Council regarding DA-0569/2017.  
 
It is noted that WCC was not formally notified of this modification and therefore Council requests that 
any future modifications and/or applications associated with the Calderwood Concept Plan WCC be 
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notified even if the proposal is located in Shellharbour Local Government Area (LGA), as they could 
be implications within Wollongong LGA to consider.  
 
Please contact myself or Vivian Lee, Senior Development Project Officer on 4227 7314 if you wish to 
discuss the matter further. 
 
This letter is authorised by 
 
Andrew Carfield 
Director Planning & Environment – Future City and Neighbourhoods 
Wollongong City Council 
Telephone (02) 4227 7284 
 
Attach 
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